

# Training Officers Report

## AGM report:

No training conducted. One request received however they already had supported agreed, I'm not sure what support was wanted? I offered to support where else I could but nothing else received. I do not wish to continue as Training Officer; although I would like to continue with the organising of this Cave the Sun event to take it through to completion.

## Cave the Sun Update:

Planning progressing well, most elements are now in place. The village hall has been booked and the cup designs agreed, with a supplier found. Cobbs of Cheddar have pencilled in the hog roast at £8.50 a head, and we will be purchasing desserts at £1 a head from Costco on the day. David Cooke is currently looking into an alternative for the hog roast, which may come in cheaper.

For the day activities, no one has emailed to take part in the cave the sun element, and thus it is currently likely this will be cancelled. MCRA has agreed to put an activity in the afternoon and a facebook event has been set up, this looks to be more popular with people responding either going or interested.

Current tasks are to create the playlist and to complete a risk assessment, both of these lie with Dave Keegan. As part of the risk assessment, we would need to identify who is going who is first aid qualified.

Dave King has agreed to run the bar, and has got the agreements for purchasing drinks. We do not know however how many people to expect, which is a problem for how much to order.

## Finances:

Already paid: £220 (village Hall)

Needs approving: £310 (250 cups for sale), Hog roast (£8.50\* no. of people). Volunteers expected to require 5\* meals (2 general and 3 bar staff), and 6\* mugs; cost of £50

To be claimed on expenses: drinks from bar sales (tbc), desserts (£200), cleaning supplies/sundries (Max £100)

Expected income. Ticket sales @ £15pp (reduced due to change with cups no longer included in ticket price), cup sales @ £2 per cup, bar profits (to be split between cave rescue and CSCC, split tbc in conjunction with overall profit.

## Issues:

The current issue is the lack of people who have signed up, currently we have sold 4 tickets. Whilst I appreciate this could be due to it being a future date, it would be useful to get an understanding of whether we're expecting lots of people to come, or why there has been a lack of sign ups? The current decision required is on whether to order food/drinks working on the assumption that there will be x number of people turn up, or to cancel elements due to lack of assured numbers.

A huge thank you to the volunteers who have been supporting the organising, and for the club reps for helping with pushing the information out.

Dave Keegan  
CSCC Training Officer